## UNIFORMED SERVICE/TRANSPORTATION

## **COMMITTEE MEETING**

September 5, 2019

**Absent** 

Carolyn Thompson, Chair

**April Tyler** 

Patricia Johnson

Excused

Patricia Lewis

**Ted Kovaleff** 

## **COMMUNITYBOARD MEMBERS**

Martin Wallace

The meeting opened @ 6:35PM

There was no quorum present.

<u>26<sup>th</sup> Pct</u> – Captain Castillo came with P.O. Urena and gave the week to date report. The 26<sup>th</sup> pct. is up in crime, there seems to be a 3 incident pattern Blacks and Hispanics robbery, where a cab driver was robbed showing a fire arm. Felony Assault 3 verses 6 – Burglary 3 verses 3 Grand Larceny 14 – unintended property, there are still many scam going on that are affecting the elderly like Social Security, Bank calls to Chinese Elderly, GLA 5.

Ms. Thompson spoke to Captain Castillo regarding the Homeless People at St. John Baptist church where they are now living and there have been many complaints. Captain Castillo will reach out to the Department Of Homeless Service and see if they can help getting them removed and placed in shelters.

Complaints were given to Police Officer Urena regarding the food truck located at 140<sup>th</sup> Street an Convent Avenue.

30<sup>th</sup> Precinct -Officer Mendez, along with Officer Tuero our new Community Affairs Officer, who gave the 28 day report. Robberies are up, youth snatching cell phones, there have been 4 robberies on Tuesday & Friday's between 8-12 midnight.

There was 2 GLA which is mostly Motor Cycles.

Det. Rijo of Manhattan North, reported that homicides are up in all 4 precincts and the precincts listed are the highest with 33 pct in 34pct. 32 pct. and the 30<sup>th</sup> pct.

There is a slight increase in robberies; Rape is down 9.4% Burglary 8.3% down GLA 25.8% down.

Overall crime is down in Manhattan North and still there a many festivals that are still taking place.

DOT: Lyle Blackwood stated that outreach has been done regarding the Amsterdam Avenue project and work will start in about 2 weeks with 6-8 for the intro finish.

Lyle, spoke about the opening of Brother Sister Soul Plaza which officially opened on August 14, 2019.

Resurfacing on the streets are mostly done, and DOT will look into parking in front of St. John's Baptist Church.

DOT will be having more workshops.

The Pedestrian walk way at LaSalle Street needs a Stop Sign on the Easrside of 116<sup>th</sup> & Clairmont Avenue.

The meeting adjourned @7:35 PM

Respectfully submitted by,

Carolyn Thompson, Chair